TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MIGHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION

MARCH 8, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Scott, King, Goossen, Walworth, Thompson and Tomlinson.

Absent:  Spencer

Others:  Grobbel, Briggs

Audience:  11

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.

2. Motion by Walworth to approve Agenda Content was seconded and passed 6-0.

3. Correspondence, etc.  1.   Antrim County Planning Commission is hosting a free informational session to discuss how to review and implement Wind Energy Sections to local Zoning Ordinances on Tuesday March 22nd at 7:00 PM in the Antrim County Board of Commissioner Room, Bellaire.  2.  Free annual pipeline safety emergency response program March 22, 2011 at 5:30 (meal is served) at Treetops Resort in Gaylord.

4. Motion by Walworth to approve Minutes of February 8, 2011 with corrections was seconded and passed 6-0.  In item 8, remove the word “Review” and replace with “Ordinance Amendment”.  Same item, change ‘forward” to “forwarded”.  In item 11, correct typo “tat” to “that”.
5. There were no Concerns of the Public.

6. Review of Peninsula Township Mater Plan.  The plan has been available on line and has been reviewed by the Commission.  Scott commented about the goal setting/action section and the division of their R1 into 4 sections.  Walworth commented about the 2 subsets for the Ag district. King believed that was for preservation.  Grobbel added they have 2000 acres in permanent protection to keep the Ag district Ag.  He also commented the plan was really well done.  The Motion by Walworth for the Zoning Administrator to send a letter that we reviewed and discussed their Master Plan, with comments in the minutes, and forward those comments to the Peninsula Township Planning Commission was seconded and passed 6-0.  Grobbel commented that a Master Plan is reviewed every 5 years and may include a new survey of the people, updating demographics, land use and land cover, goals that have been achieved as well as updated for the future.  Some kind of statement that the planning commission has done this is required by law. 
7. Wind Energy Ordinance.  Motion by Walworth to approve that Version 6 of the Wind Energy Ordinance be re-submitted to the Township Board for their approval was seconded by Thompson and passed 6-0.  Grobbel stated that it does not need to go back to the County.  Scott will create a cover letter and get the pack to Parker.

8. Site Plan Review Ordinance Amendment was tabled until next meeting as no reply had yet been received from the County.

9. Zoning Ordinance Audit Review- Village Zone.  After township tour, Grobbel’s recommendations included reducing the existing village zones in size, perhaps rezoning to allow for future development, concentrating that development in the hamlet areas.  The new village zones would incorporate the existing commercial but would also include the places that look like a village with the old buildings that give a village character.   He suggested writing simplified ordinance language with mixed uses that preserves the rural character of what we have now.  Grobbel took the time to review Version 1 Draft Village District dated 3/8/11 with the PC.  It was suggested they take some time before the next meeting, look it over and return with their suggestions.  The question was asked about wine tasting and Grobbel agreed to bring language to the next meeting.  Because he is unable to attend the meeting scheduled for April 12th it was agreed to change the meeting to Monday, April 18th.  Briggs will take care of booking the hall and publishing the Notice.  
10. Concerns of the Public included the comment from Maryanne Jorgensen that she didn’t want to hear the commission talking about shrinking the village zone.  Alan Martel agreed with her and felt, rather, it should be expanded to encourage more commercial activity in this zone.

11. With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:18 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting. 

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary 
